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W e have a lot going on with Pisgah Trout Unlimited!  

 

Open up your calendars and please add the events below: 

 

September 8
th
 is our chapter and annual meeting, and it 

will also be our official annual meeting during which we elect new 
officers. We will also have a great speaker as usual! 

 

September 24
th
 is Pisgah Pride Day put on by The Pisgah Con-

servancy. This is a volunteer workday put on TPC and will involve 
numerous forest user groups. Pisgah TU will be doing a road clean-
up and we need volunteers. Please email Jim Rumbough at 
jimrumbough@gmail.com to sign up. More specific time and loca-
tion details to follow, but expect to start around 9 AM and wrap by 
noon. 

October 1
st
 is Trout Chow 2016! What is Trout Chow 

2016? It is our annual member appreciation picnic! This is a family 
event, so please bring your along your family, kids and grandkids 
included. As a member appreciation event, so there is no charge. 
Further on in the newsletter are details and where you can RSVP. 
BBQ and fall trout fishing, what could be better? 

S nags & S narls 
September 2016 

Newsletter of the Pisgah Chapter Trout Unlimited  

Serving Henderson, Transylvania, and Polk Counties in Western North Carolina  

Presidentôs Message 

Chapter Events: 

September 8th, 2016 

7:00ï 9:00 pm - PCTU Chapter 

Meeting @ Pardee Centerð 

ANNUAL MEETING  

Featured Program: 

ñFiberglass Manifestoò 

Directions to Pardee Center 

 

OCTOBER 1st, 2016 

TROUT CHOW 2016 

PCTU Appreciation Picnic 

 

October 4th, 2016 

Chapter Board Meeting 

In This Issue: 

¶ Presidentôs Message 

¶ Upcoming Chapter Meet-

ing Program 

¶ Chapter News 

¶ Fly of the Month 

¶ Yellowstone Report 

¶ The Editing Remains 

¶ New Members  

¶ Leadership Directory 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jimrumbough@gmail.com
http://www.pisgahchaptertu.org/New-Meeting-information.html
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I  n other news, we have been very fortunate to receive a $3,600 grant from the Os-
kar Blues CANôd Aid Foundation to support our Trout in the Classroom efforts! This 
will allow us to be able to continue to provide TIC equipment to schools at no cost to the 
school. We are constantly having to fund repairs and replacements, and this grant will carry 
us through for the next couple of years. Thank you CANôd Aid! 

 

We are moving forward with our Davidson River Macroinvertebrate study in 
partnership with the Forest Service, Clemson University, and Brevard College. This two-
year study is a big project costing $42,000. The Forest Service is generously contributing 
$20,000. Pisgah TU is obligated to cover the remaining $22,000. 

 

We will be reaching out to other TU chapters to assist with this cost, considering that 
the Davidson is far more than a local fishery, and I am happy to report that the North Caroli-
na Trout Unlimited state council has agreed to match any NC TU chapter contribu-
tion one and a half times over. What that means is that if a NC TU chapter puts in 
$1,000, NCTU will match that and effectively turn the 
contribution into $2,500! This matching includes funds 
that Pisgah TU puts in as well, so our total potential obli-
gation is reduced to $8,000, but I expect it will be far less 
than that once we get other chapters on board. 

 

Fall fishing is right around the corner! Hope 
to see you at some of our upcoming events. 

 

Tight Lines, 

 

Mike Mihalas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidentõs Message Continued 

Mike Mihalas, Pisgah TU President 

òAt the outset the fact should be recognized 

that the community of fishermen constitute a 

separate class or a sub -race among the inhabit-
ants of the earth.ó 

Grover Cleveland  



Home  

September Chapter Meeting Program -  

 

Cameron Mortenson is a dedicated 
"Glass Geek". He has been writing The 
Fiberglass Manifesto to promote the builders 
and companies that produce fiberglass fly 
rods.  Over time the focus has broadened to 
include reel makers, artists, photographers, 
writers, fly tiers, gear makers, filmmakers, 
and really anything else that he feels is 
noteworthy within the fly fishing 
industry.  T.F.M. is also his personal fly 
fishing journal where he chronicles trips 
(however infrequent) with photos and 
narrative. 

 
He strives to provide readers with original content that is informative and enjoyable to read which 
includes interviews, press releases, gear reviews, photography, videos, along with frequent contests 
and gear giveaways. 
 
Besides writing T.F.M., Cameron is a husband, father of two young children, and has a career that 
keeps him busier than you might believe. 
 
He continues to try to get better at what he is doing and is an active member of the Outdoors Writers 
Association of America (OWAA), the South Carolina Outdoor Press Association (SCOPe), as well 
as the American Fly Fishing Trade Association (AFFTA). 

September Chapter Meeting is Thursday, Sept. 8th @ 7:00 p.m.! 
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HEY BOO BOO,  

LETôS GO GET US A  

PIC-A-NIC BASKET 
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T his is a fly designed by Kevin 

Howell, owner of  Davidson River 

Outfitters in Pisgah Forest. For those 

that may be new to Pisgah TU or new 

to the area, Kevin's father and uncle 

actually spearheaded the startup of  

the Pisgah Chapter of  Trout 

Unlimited.  Kevin grew up fishing the Davidson River and the many surrounding 

streams, so he knows a "bunch" about catching trout in Western NC and what it 

takes to get'em to eat. If  you didn't already know, DRO (Davidson River Outfitters) 

recently relocated, albeit only about 100 feet across the parking lot, into what was 

previously the HUB bicycle shop. The new location gives DRO approximately an 

additional 1,000 square feet of  space which has been badly needed for several years.  

Terms I hear often from Kevin are "buggy" 

and "rubber legs". Well, this fly hit on both 

of  those points and from experience  

I can tell you "buggy" and "rubber legs" do 

catch trout.  

Howell's 

Trip Saver 



Materials List: 

Hook:  Any good, heavy wire nymph/wet fly hook size 8 to 16 

Thread:  6/0 - Brown 

Tail/Antenna: X-Small Brown Rubber Leg Material  

Abdomen: SLF Whitlock "Red Fox Squirrel Thorax" dubbing 

Rib:  Small Pearl Tinsel 

Thorax:  Ice Dub - Dark Dun Ice Dubbing 

Hackle/Collar:  Hungarian Partridge 

Bead:   Black Tungsten   

 

 As always, I start by pinching down the barb, placing 

the bead on the hook and securing the hook in the vise 

(Photo #1). You'll note that the recipe above calls for a 

black bead but, at the time I only had copper. 

 

Start your thread between the bead and the hook eye. 

Generally, with bead head flys we start the thread behind 

the bead but with this fly we'll be tying legs in behind the 

eye so start your thread between the bead and hook eye. 

(Photo #2) 

Fold a section of  rubber leg material and secure it just behind the eye with the legs 

protruding over the eye using as x-wrap to help keep the legs splayed. Clip any 

excess from behind the tie in point, secure with a whip 

finish and clip the thread 

and push the bead 

forward snagging it up 

tight against the leg tie 

in point. (Photos #3, #4) 
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Now restart you tying thread behind 

the bead and lay down a thread base 

back to just above the barb. 

Tie in a second set of  rubber legs using 

the same technique as for the front legs. 

This time the legs will point to the 

back. (Photo #6) 

 

 At this point tie in a section of  small pearl tinsel 

which will be used latter for a rib. (Photo #7) 

 

  

Now, using what Kevin calls "touch dubbing", 

loosely dub and build up the thorax forward to 

just behind the bead. Remember the term "buggy"? By loosely twisting the 

dubbing onto the thread you'll end up with a "buggy" thorax. (Photos #8, #9) 
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Prepare an appropriate sized Hungarian 

Partridge feather. You'll want the caller to 

end up 3/4 to almost the length of  the 

body. Tie in the Partridge feather by the 

tip and make 1 1/2 to 2 turns making sure 

the burbles are sloping towards the back 

of  the fly. Not to worry if  they don't flow 

back as you may like, as you will be 

adding additional dubbing between the 

bead and the hackle which will help force the 

hackle to lay back. (Photos #10, #11) 

 

Loosely dub a 

small amount of  Ice Dub to form the thorax 

behind the bead. (Photo #12) 

 

  

Whip finish, 

clip the thread away and apply head cement. 

 

 

 

 

That's it. Not all that difficult and it 

works well.  

Go get'em... 
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Home  

 

 

I   just returned the 18th
 from a week in Gar-

diner and floated the Yellowstone with Parkôs 
flyshop with my son and two grandsons. No 
word of the fish kill problem then (see follow-
ing story on Page 9), but the water was very 
low and warm- about half the normal Yellow-
stone flow. We did catch fish floating and in-
side the park. Montana has a major drought 
with some rivers closed and/or very low. 
 

 The boy holding the Cutthroat is Evan Lewis, my 17 year old grandson who at-
tended Rivercourse 2 years ago and now is really "hooked" on fly fishing!  
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